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Please share this e-mail with any neighbors who are new or do not have the use of a 
computer.  Would you also keep me informed of any new neighbors so they can be included 
in our Club mailings. 
 
The HSW Women’s Club will meet on Tuesday, November 9th at 9:30 am. in the Ricardo 
Montalban Room at the La Hacienda Center.  Come early for refreshments and sign-ups.  The 
meeting will include the Nomination & Election of Officers for 2022.  Our Guest Speaker will 
be Susan O’Halloran who has been an author and professional storyteller for the last 40 
years.  Sue’s family stories and imaginative folktales celebrate everyone’s heritage and looks 
at what is universal for all of us: family, sacrifice and, always, joy and laughter in the face of 
life’s challenges. 
 
DUES:  At our last Board Meeting the subject of dues paid during the Pandemic was 
discussed.  It was decided the fairest way was to accept dues twice over the 3 years of 2020, 
2021 and 2022.  Therefore, if you paid dues in 2020 or 2021 you only owe dues for 2022.  If 
you paid dues in both 2020 & 2021 you will not need to pay for 2022.  Also, dues are payable 
January 1st.  For those who are taking office or chairing committees you must be a “member 
in good standing” so please be sure Phyllis receives your dues no later than the January 
meeting.   
 
UPCOMING EVENTS (All Checks Payable to HSWWC)  
 
Thanksgiving Food Pantry Drive:  Now thru November 18th.  When you shop for your 
Thanksgiving Dinner, pick up those BOGO items and donate them.  Donate non-perishable 
items now to Sandy Schupp, 1019 Soledad Way or Robyn Giles, 1502 Lavaca Lane.  
Perishables can only be accepted on Wednesday November 17th at the Schupp home from 8 
am-6pm.  Donations not limited to BOGO items.  Gift cards or gift certificates gladly accepted.   
 
Christmas Lighting Ceremony:  This traditional event has been reinstated and the date is 
Sunday, December 5th at 5:45 p.m.  The program will begin at 6 p.m.  The Committee consists 
of Valerie Chirichella, Joanne Phinney and Sandy & Bill Schupp.  We are trying to find a 
location within our neighborhood to host this event as well as a keyboard player.  If you have 
a 6 foot folding table we can borrow please call Sandy (321-427-0501) or Joanne (750-9193).     
 
Ladies Christmas Luncheon:  Tuesday, December 7th (11:30-1:30) – Glenview Country Club.  A 
flyer has been sent to the membership and is on our website.  Cost is $25.00/person (includes 
tax & gratuity).  Sign-up and pay at the November meeting or drop off at Joanne Phinney’s, 
1061 Soledad Way.  Guests are invited.  Checks payable to HSWWC – reservations close 
November 27th. 
 
 




